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    DIXIE BEND RETREAT

     LOT OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

                                    MEMBERSHIP MEETING

                                       SEPTEMBER 2, 2006

PRESIDENT DON GUNDER CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 9:05AM.  .

THE ROLL CALL OF THE OFFICERS WAS TAKEN.  ALL WERE PRESENT EXCEPT RANDY CLIFTON & KATHY SMITH.

MINUTES: KATI GRAMENZ PASSED OUT COPIES AND READ THE MINUTES FROM THE MAY 27,2006 MEETING.  THE BILL FOR THE ROADS WAS $38,500, NOT $41,000.  IT WAS MOVED AND SECONDED TO ACCEPT THE REST OF THE MINUTES AS READ.

TREASURER: DON LOCKE REPORTED WE HAVE $5,895.00 IN THE MOORAGE ACCOUNT, $16,449.00 IN THE ROAD ACCOUNT AND $1,477.00 IN THE MEMBERSHIP ACCOUNT.  IT WAS MOVED AND SECONDED TO ACCEPT THE TREASURER REPORT.

CORRESPONDING:   KATHY SMITH WAS NOT PRESENT TO GIVE A REPORT.

SANITATION: ROD DAVIS REPORTED THAT THE PREVIOUS ISSUES WERE STILL BEING ADDRESSED AND HAD NOTHING AT THIS TIME TO REPORT.  MOTION WAS MADE AND SECONDED TO ACCEPT THE SANITATION REPORT.

ROADS: GARY WARNER REPORTED THERE ARE 3 ROAD SIGNS THAT STILL NEED PUT UP.  ONE SIGN HAS ALREADY BEEN STOLEN.  BRUSH HAS BEEN CLEARED FROM THE ROAD.  WILL BE FILLING THE BAD SPOTS.  PURCHASED AN EXTENDED CHAIN SAW AND WEED WHIP TO TRIM BACK 5-6 FT FROM THE EDGE OF THE ROAD.  RECC HAS BEEN SPRAYNG THE VEGETATION UNDER THE ELECTRIC LNES.  MOTION WAS MADE AND SECONDED TO ACCEPT THE ROAD REPORT.

MOORAGE: FRED HAMPEL REPORTED THAT WE HAD A GOOD YEAR.  THE NEW DOCKS ON SIDE ONE ARE WORKNG OUT WELL.  WE HAVE 5 OLD FINGERS THAT ARE BEACHED AND NEED CUT UP AND GOTTEN RID OF.  FRED REWORKED THE WINCHES ON DOCK TWO.  HE PLANS TO CHECK WITH THE CORPS OF ENGINEERS ABOUT WIDENING THE REMANING DOCKS ON SIDE TWO. A ROUND OF APPLAUSE WAS GIVEN TO FRED FOR ALL HIS HARD WORK.  WE NEVER HAD SO MUCH DONE IN SUCH A SHORT PERIOD OF TIME.  MOTION WAS MADE AND SECONDED TO ACCEPT THE MOORAGE REPORT.

OLD BUSINESS: DON G. STATED THAT THE PROPERTY ON WALNUT THAT WAS TURNED OVER TO SOLD WASTE MANAGEMENT HAS NOW GONE TO THE COUNTY ATTORNEY.   THE PROPERTY ON WALLEYE AND BIRD LANE IS STILL IN THE SOLD WASTE MANAGEMENTS HANDS.  GERALD HINES FROM THE SOLD WASTE MANAGEMENT TOLD DON G. THAT THIS FALL HE WLL GO AROUND AND CHECK ON PROPERTIES AND THOSE FOUND IN VIOLATION THAT DO NOT CLEAN UP, THE COUNTY MAY COME IN AND DO IT AND THE COST WILL BE ADDED TO THE PROPERTY TAXES.

NEW BUSINESS: DON G. BROUGHT IT TO THE MEMBERSHIPS’ ATTENTION THAT WE HAVE RECEIVED NUMEROUS EMAILS, LETTERS, REGISTERED LETTERS AND PHONE CALLS FOM THE BURK FAMILY CONCERNNG THE LENDNG AND RENTING OF BOAT SLIPS.  WE TOLD THEM WE DO NEITHER.  WE INVITED THEM TO A SPECIAL EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING BUT THEY REFUSED.  RATHER THAN MEET WITH US THEY FILED A COMPLAINT WITH THE CORPS OF ENGINEERS.  TROY HAWKS, OF THE CORPS OF ENGINEERS, CONTACTED US AND WE REASSURED HIM WE DO NOT LEND OR RENT OUR BOAT SLIPS.

WE PUT A NEW ROOF ON THE OUTHOUSE ON SIDE ONE.

WE WIILL BE OFFERING UP FOR SALE ITEMS THAT WERE PURCHASED BY THE ASSOCIATON SO WE ARE OFFERNG THEM TO OUR MEMBERS FIRST.  AT THE MAY MEETING WE WILL OFFER FOR SALE BY SEALED BIDS, A SNOW PLOW  (FITS FORD TRUCK), HEAVY DUTY TRAILER, RECIPROCAL EXTENDED TREE TRIMMER, MOWER BAR AND A WEED WHIP.  THE SEALED BIDS WILL BE OPENED AT THE MAY MEETING.  YOU CAN SEND THE BIDS IN ANYTIME BEFORE THE MAY MEETING.  WE RESERVE THE RIGHT NOT TO SELL.

WE ARE ALSO GOING TO SELL THE TWO LOTS ON RED BIRD DR AND PARROT BY SEALED BIDS.  THE MINIMUM BID WLL BE $500.  THE PURCHASER WILL PAY ALL COSTS INVOLVED IN THE TRANSFER OF THIS PROPERTY.  THESE BIDS WILL ALSO BE OPENED AT THE MAY MEETING.

WE HAVE RECEIVED NUMEROUS COMPLAINTS ABOUT RECKLESS DRIVING OF GOLF CARTS & ATVS.  EFFECTIVE JULY 15, 2006, ATV LAW IN KENTUCKY STATES ANYONE 16 AND UNDER MUST WEAR A HELMET EVEN ON PRIVATE PROPERTY.  THE LAWS ARE POSTED ON OUR BULLETIN BOARD.  WE NEED TO BE CONSIDERATE OF OUR NEIGHBORS AND WE ASK YOUR COOPERATION.

DIXIE BEND CLEAN UP IS OCTOBER 7 AT 9AM.  WE WILL MEET ON SIDE ONE SHELTER HOUSE.

PIG ROAST WILL BE OCTOBER 7 AT 6PM SIDE ONE SHELTER HOUSE.  WE WILL HAVE THE WHITE BUFFALO BAND AFTER DINNER.  WE WILL FURNIISH THE PIG, CHICKEN BREAST AND HOT DOGS.  BRING YOUR OWN DRINKS AND A COVERED DISH.  A CHARGE FOR GUESTS WILL BE $5 FOR ADULTS AND $3 FOR 12 AND UNDER.  

OPEN DISCUSSION: .DALE CORNELL HAD INFORMATION  AVAILABLE CONCERNING MARINE ASSIST, A MARINE TOWING AND SALVAGE SERVICE.

DON ASKED FOR NEW MEMBERS TO INTRODUCE THEMSELVES.  

MOTION WAS MADE AND SECONDED TO ADJOURN. MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 9:50AM.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,

KATI GRAMENZ 

